TOWN OF GREENVILLE
_ AUGUST MEETING
MEETING DATE: AUGUST 11, 2003
MEETING TIME: 7:30 P.M.

PUBLIC MATTERS COMING BEFORE THE COUNCIL (TO BE PUT ON AGENDA-
CONTACT TOWN HALL AT LEAST TEN (10) DAYS BEFORE COUNCIL MEETING).
[. MINUTES OF JULY MEETING: TO BE APPROVED BY COUNCIL
II. LEGAL
11 ORDINANCE MATTERS:

IV. OTHER MATTERS:
D. THIENEMAN(WATER)

L

COMMITTEE REPORTS
A. STREETS
B. PUBLIC RELATIONS
C. TOWN MARSHAL
V. WATER UTILITY (GARY GETROST) -
* VI. FINANCE (JACK SPRIGLER)

VII ADJOURNMENT



MINBTES - TOMN COUNCIL OF GREENVILLE
| August 11, 2003

The regular monthly méeting of the Greenville Town Council was called to order
by Council President Leon R. Gibson with members Hanzel Barclay, Ted Miller
and Mike Receveur and Clerk Treasurer Jack Sprigler present; member David
Matthews was absent.

Also attending was Utility Superintendent Gary Getrost, Marshal D. Moore, and
other interested persons.

A Petition Against Annexation was presented to the Council regarding the Reisert
property (U.S. 150);signed by both Town and Township residents.

The minutes of the July meeting was approved by majority vote of the Council.

The Council approved the hiring of Ms. Amy Stone for the clerical position

with the Utility in the absence of Janice Gibson who was placed on Medical

Leave of Absence effective August 8, 2003. Ms. Stone will be paid an hourly rate
$9.25 with employment effective July 30, 2003.

Since many residents were in attendance concerning the annexation of the Reisert
property Council President Gibson stated the Council would not take any action
of any annexation.

Don Thieneman, developer, questioned the Council on the status of the water
availability study for the proposed subdivision he was planning to develop
(Reisert property).Gary Getrost, Utitiyt Supt. stated the current situation and
that the Town has not received 1nf0rmat1on regarding water availability.

Mr. Les Archer, engineer, explained he was pursuing the matter (study) and an
answer would be forthcoming in about thirty (30) to sixty (60) days. Mr.
Thieneman requested the Council approve fifteen (15) taps for the year 2004 and
twenty-five (25) taps for the year 2005 and for the Counci give him a letter

of approval. The Council advised him they could not do so until the water study
is completed.

Carolyn Dale, Town resident at 9357 Arthur Coffman Road complained of numerous
cats running loose on her property. She stated she believes they come from
the residents at the end of Clark Street (by the Water Tower). Council stated
they would look into the matter.

Council approved (4-0) claims for the Town (to be paid from Town funds) and for
the Utility (to be paid from Utility funds).

No further business coming before the Council the meeting was adjourned.

he Council



